
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 March 2006 

2. VEITCHES ROAD – SCHOOL PATROL AT CASEBROOK INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL 
 
 A report was submitted to the Board by Michael Thomson, Transport Planner, requesting the Board to 

support a proposal that the school patrol on Veitches Road (at Casebrook Intermediate School) be 
approved by the Council, and that the Council legalise the operation of the school patrol. 

 
 Section 8.3(1) of the Land Transport Rule – Traffic Control Devices 2004 (Rule 54002) and the Local 

Government Act 2002 gives the Council the authority to resolve on this matter. 
 
 As a decision on the proposal was required prior to the Christmas break, the report is to be submitted 

to the 15 December 2005 Council meeting. 
 
 The Board decided to support the proposal for the school patrol, on the terms as set out in the 

officer’s report. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


